

What to do if you are not able to get the Hepatitis B vaccines

Dear Students,

We are aware of the global shortage of the Hepatitis B vaccine and would like to give you some more information on how to proceed with your permit review. Please note if you are unable to receive the vaccination due to the shortage this is what you must provide to Synergy for your permit review appointment:

- 1. Blood work results showing your current Hepatitis status because we need to know whether you are a carrier of infectious hepatitis B.
- 2. A waiver signed by you <u>not</u> your healthcare provider (this document is in the "important forms" section of your Verified profile).
- 3. A note indicating you are unable to receive the vaccination due to the shortage you can write this note yourself does not need a special signature from health care provider

WE STRONGLY SUGGEST YOU PRINT AND BRING THIS LETTER TO YOUR HEALTH CARE PROVIDER so that communication is clear.

Synergy will give you instructions on how to update us with your booster vaccinations once the serum is available at the time of your appointment.

Please note if you are unclear of what is needed please reach out to the help desk at www.synergyhelps.com and a representative will be able to help assist you through this process.